
Date: 8 Mar 2014 

 

Meeting Called to Order by Barb Austin at 0901 hours 

 

Director, Barb Austin: Trona Parade – Sat. Mar 29 Trona 100th Anniversary Parade – meet at 

JITB at 0815 and leave at 0830 hours.  HOT Training discussion of Trike position in group 

riding – final decision is up to the Road Captain leading the ride. Car Pool lanes – not all are 

available to motorcycles – watch signs carefully.  Not CA law yet – but more than 11 bikes 

riding together may be considered a parade. Newsletters are available and so are flyers for 

various rides.  CA State HOG Rally registration forms are available. 

 

Asst Director, Dennis Linck: Just received information on Thunder on the Lot from the Shop. 

Thunder on the Lot is in June.  Will send out information soon.  Information on Monterey ride 

will be sent out soon – departure will be on Thurs at 1200 hours.  

 

Treasurer, Anne Haber:  $4,032.31 ($720.05 LOH) 

 

Secretary & PAO, Debby Linck: Nothing to report. 

 

Activities Director, Dennis Ambrecht: Furnace Creek – after meeting ride with Scott Covert as 

Road Captain with some members continuing on to Palm Springs as part of the CA State HOG 

Rally pre-rally events; Laughlin ride – 28-30 Mar with Dennis/Kelly to lead; Cruise Night – 

Thurs 14 Mar at Pony Espresso at 1900 hours; Reagan Library Ride – no Road Captain to date; 

22 Mar – Blue Angels air show at Fox Field in Lancaster – Wade to lead; Trying to get more 

information on AV activities; 10 Apr – Cruise night at Pony Espresso at 1900 hours. 

 

LOH, Sandra Moore & Amy Covert: Flyer available for Spa evening on 25 April at 1830 hours.  

RSVP by Mon 21 Apr. LOH ride to Reno is still in the planning stages. 

 

Road Captain Coordinator, Hal Bennett: Still working on the message board.  Draft of the Road 

Captain manual sent to current Road Captains with comments due 15 Mar.  Scott C. is Road 

Captain for after meeting ride to Furnace Creek. 

 

Newsletter Editor, Scott Covert: Current newsletter has been sent out.  Next newsletter deadline 

is 19 Apr. Please send articles and pictures. 

 

Safety Officer, Dwight Furnish: Not present. 

 

Photographer, Judy McCauley & Teri Anderson:  Scrapbooks are done for the past year – 2 

volumes.  Scrapbooks being passed around for everyone to view. 

 

Membership, Debbie Ackeret: 142 members (138 active + 4 honorary).  1 new member joined 

today.  Patches and rockers are still on order. 

 

Web Master, Don McCauley: Malware problems with personal computer. 

 



Historian: Bill Anderson:  Working on the DVD of CY13 rides.  Send pictures of this years’ 

rides for next scrapbook and DVD. 

 

 

Member comments: 

Bob Haber – Sample hats are available.  Taking orders - $20 each. 

Stan Austin – Changing weather – be aware.  Biggest complaint at HOT Training was how to get 

riders motivated to “ride.” 

Barb – Every flex Thurs at the Grape Leaf is wine tasting at 1800 hours.  $20 per person. 

 

 

Meeting adjourned at: 0933 hours 

 

Notes: The next Eastern Sierra Chapter meeting will be 04/12/2014, at 0900 hours at the Grape 

Leaf restaurant. 

Notes: The next Eastern Sierra Chapter Board meeting will be 04/11/2014 at 1800 hours at Don 

and Judy McCauley’s home. 

 


